
On Complicity & Fashion
I left Wednesday’s debate feeling slightly conflicted.  My
team  was  meant  to  argue  in  favor  of  the  proposal,  have
designers come to terms with their impact on the environment….
What I found interesting about the process of preparing my
arguments was that I actually agreed (quite strongly) with the
opposition.  While researching I uncovered both appalling and
hopeful practices, but what I really enjoyed was the exposure
to some really fascinating ideas and products stemming from
designers’ actions regarding the environment.  
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Looking at the fashion industry seemed like a good place to
start finding deplorable standards, practices, and designers
shirking their responsibilities.  Beginning with an opinion
piece in the New York Times about “fast-fashion”, I learned
that in this new business model 66% of textiles end up in a
landfill while another 19% are destroyed at the end of their
lifecycle. (Greenley 2022).  While I was able to find loads of
information on damaging areas of the business, no one person
was named as the culprit.  I continued to find more damming
statistics regarding emissions, with 10% of global emissions
being released by the fashion industry. (news.cgtn.com)  But
again, no mention of a name or a single person (or group) to
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blame.  The more I researched the more I began to see the real
culprit is the Capitalist machine driving commerce at the
expense of the planet and people.  

The hopeful part of my research came from the innumerable
people doing innovative things on the small and large scale. 
One  of  my  opposing  classmates  mentioned  designer  Stella
McCartney  who  embraces  all  aspects  of  environmental
stewardship – from biodegradable material made from banana
plants to forest-friendly viscose.  (McCartney 2023) Each area
of focus is clearly stated on the website with substantial
descriptions  devoted  to  evidencing  that  this  is  not  a
marketing  ploy.   Another  company  that  I  thought  of  and
personally support is Edinburgh-based Meander Apparel.  Their
business  is  built  around  sustainability,  ethics,  and
lifecycle, (Meander 2023) but while their clothing is quality,
they don’t charge an arm and a leg for pieces.  

Stella  McCartney  /
stellamccartney.com



Stella  McCartney  /
stellamccartney.com

While it’s comforting to know that designers all over the
world seem to understand their role in perpetuating eco driven
products,  I  am  still  concerned  by  the  vast  corporations
churning out junk.  I know we will be discussing capital and
labor’s role in the economy in the next couple of weeks but
for now, my thought is this:  In a corporation, designers
could be viewed as one part of a machine.  The real power lies
with the informed consumer so it is highly likely that they
will need to come to terms with their complicity in order for
large companies to change their course.  
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